
WCRHA Protocol for Cancelling a Show                                                  Policy Adopted September 2021 

 

If any WCRHA Board of Director becomes aware of existing hazardous conditions that pose a serious risk 

of injury or death to riders and/or horses at a WCRHA Affiliate or Year End horse show such that 

cancellation of the show could be considered, the following protocol is to be used; 

The Director will contact the President (or either Vice President if the President is unavailable). 

The President (or either Vice President if the President is unavailable) will call an emergency Board of 

Directors meeting (contacted by using text message or phone call to all Board members) to be held at 

the show grounds with a quorum of Board members to be present as soon as possible.  The Show 

Manager, Show Secretary and NRHA Show Representative should also attend this meeting. 

The Board of Directors present will discuss; 

• The situation,  

• The options, 

• The consequences, 

• The personnel involved, and 

• Arrive at a course of action to be taken. 

Any course of action needs to be decided considering the best interests of all the people affected. 

The course of action will be communicated to the Show Manager, the Show Secretary and the NRHA 

Show Representative before being announced publicly. 

The Board of Directors will then announce the course of action to the riders and others at the show. 

If the show or part of the show is cancelled, then the Show Manager must contact NRHA per the 2021 

NRHA Handbook, page 54, Event Cancellation Policies, immediately or before the end of the day the 

cancellation occurred. 

 


